Quakers Hill High School Works notification | 20 May 2025

Dear staff, parents and carers,

On Wednesday 14 May 2025, we found a small piece of fibro suspected to contain asbestos on the ground between buildings C and H at Quakers Hill High School.

On Thursday 15 May, we engaged an independent hygienist to remove the fragment for testing and inspect the area for any further fragments.

The area is not listed on the school's Site-Specific Asbestos Management Plan (SSAMP).

The area was always out of bounds to students and staff.

Testing results confirmed the fragments contained bonded asbestos. NSW Health explains that "living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged".

On Friday 16 May, the independent hygienist was satisfied there were no further visible fragments in the area and issued a clearance certificate. The area was reopened for use.

The SSAMP will be updated to reflect the new information.

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education's Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures were in place while work was done.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our highest priorities.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



